
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 
 

April 19, 2019 
 

 
Mr. Matthew Norton, Principal 
Decontamination Decommissioning 
  And Environmental Services  
345 North Avenue, 2nd Floor 
Wakefield, MA  01880 
 
SUBJECT:  STATUS OF THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION’S REVIEW 

OF DECONTAMINATION DECOMMISSIONING AND ENVIRONMENTAL 
SERVICES' CLEANUP PLAN FOR THE FORMER WATERBURY CLOCK 
FACTORY SITE IN WATERBURY, CONNECTICUT 

 
Dear Mr. Norton: 
 
This letter is to inform you that we have completed our review of your Cleanup Plan dated  
June 27, 2018, [Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) Accession 
No. ML19028A060], as supplemented by additional information on February 12, 2019 (ADAMS 
Accession No. ML19044A389), for the former Waterbury Clock Company site at 232 North Elm 
Street in Waterbury, Connecticut.  Details regarding the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(NRC) staff’s review are included within the enclosed Technical Evaluation Report.      
 
We have informed the State of Connecticut Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
of the results of our review.  Based on our review and discussions with the State of Connecticut, 
the NRC staff have no further questions.    
 
If you need any additional information or assistance, please contact Richard Chang at  
(301) 415-5888.   
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In accordance with Section 2.390 of Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations of the NRC’s 
“Agency Rules of Practice and Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for 
public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
component of NRC’s ADAMS.  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/B PHAM FOR/ 
 
 
John R. Tappert, Director 
Division of Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery 
 and Waste Programs 
Office of Nuclear Material Safety  
 and Safeguards 

 
Docket No.:  03038966 
 
Enclosure:   
Technical Evaluation of Cleanup Plan 
 
 
REGISTERED LETTER – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html
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DATE  April 19, 2019 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
RidsRgn1MailCenter  L. Kauffman, RI C. Grossman, NMSS 
 
T. Hirst, NOW 
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